Professor Jeanette Hacket BJuris LLB LLM PhD Vice-Chancellor and President



12 April 2011

Mr Tim Watling
Committee Secretary
Standing Committee on Education, Employment and Workplace Relations
PO Box 6100
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Office of the Vice-Chancellor

GPO Box U1987 Perth Western Australia 6845

Telephone +61 8 9266 7001 Facsimile +61 8 9266 2779 Email j.hacket@curtin.edu.au Web curtin.edu.au

CRICOS Provider Code 00301J

Dear Mr Watling

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Tertiary Education Quality and Standards Agency (TEQSA) Bill 2011.

Curtin University supports the establishment of TEQSA as a national regulatory body that will assure the quality of the Australian higher education system. Curtin University supports the principles for regulation and an approach based on proportionality and risk.

This support is subject to the maintenance of status for self-accrediting universities. Curtin must be assured of retaining its self-accrediting status in a seamless transition to the new regulatory environment so that it can continue to fulfill its role as an independent centre of knowledge and learning.

Curtin would welcome greater clarity in the Bill in relation to the transitional arrangements for self-accrediting universities.

Curtin University is committed to quality education and further enhancing the reputation of the Australian higher education system for the benefit of students, staff and wider society.

Yours sincerely

Professor Jeanette Hacket Vice-Chancellor